
 
 

 
NOTES OF A COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE FIELD 

ON SUNDAY 20th NOVEMBER 2022 at 11.00am 

 

AGENDA 

 

1. Matters arising from meeting dated 9th October 2022. 

2. Welfare 

3. Finance 

4. Scores and Records 

5. Competitions 

6. Coaching 

7. Major Projects 

8. Forthcoming Events 

9. AOB 

 

Present: 

Paul McGuire, Alan Hoddinott, Alan Marriott, Graham Ivey, Mark Swallow, Will 

Kempf. 

 

Apologies: 

John Dean, Matt Labno 

 

NOTES FROM THE MEETING: 

1.Matters arising: 

Any items arising are dealt with in the main agenda 

 

2. Welfare: 

a) The number of Junior members and members with a disability was requested 

by Matt.- COMPLETED 

b) Names of people having access to all members in Golden Records requested 

by Matt.- COMPLETED 

c) Alan H. will create a Welfare Folder on the website for access by Alan H., 

Mark S and Matt. – COMPLETED 

d) No further reports 

 

3.Finance: 

Club membership subscriptions now stand at 196 fully paid-up members. 181 

members have renewed their insurance. 

The treasurer has produced a forecast of income and expenditure up until end of 

March 2023 which just keeps us above our safety level of £5000.00. The income 



should increase from January 2023 when beginner courses start again and when club 

membership subscriptions become renewable at the end of March. However, we 

anticipate a reduced number of renewals next year due to the cost-of-living situation. 

 

4. Scores and Records: 

Graham confirmed that lots of new records are being set due to the new age group 

changes. It seems that some members are shooting 6 arrow ends indoors for the 

Portsmouth round when it is normally a 3-arrow end. We will check the Rules of 

shooting and inform the membership accordingly. Action GI 

Post meeting note: refer to AGB Rules of Shooting at the end of these notes. 

 

5. Competitions: 

    Report still to be circulated for the Traditional Bow shoot held on the 23rd of    

    October. Action AM 

    We have teams in the Winter league. Please support this by submitting your scores 

    after shooting for all bow categories in order that Gareth can submit the appropriate 

    scores. Action All Members 

    The next competition is the Thanksgiving fun shoot on 27th November (10am for  

    10.30am start). Pumpkin pie and minestrone soup to be served after the fun shoot. 

    Please let the Secretary know if you require food so we can assess numbers for  

    Catering. 

 

6. Coaching: 

Courses no. 10 & 11 completed with 4 people joining so far. (More expected to 

join) 

Feedback from the membership regarding the possibility of running midweek 

evening courses was quite frankly pathetic. Only 2 people responded one of whom 

is already a qualified coach. This idea will be parked until next spring when a 

further review will take place. 

A meeting has been arranged to discuss our coaching development plan at Meltham 

Sports and Community Centre on Friday the 2nd of December at 7. 30pm.All 

coaches and regular helpers are welcome and anyone who wishes to help in future. 

The bar will be open! Action All Members 

Eight members have put their names forward for a DBS check. AGB should be in 

touch with each person accordingly. 

 

7. Projects: 

    Projects recently completed being as follows: 

    Fencing around indoor range / repairs to boundary fences / paving to emergency 

    exit from indoor range / protection to beams & columns in indoor range / broken   

    light fitting replaced / gravel path around indoor range / leaking gutter (to be 

    monitored) / decking replaced with brick paving. 

 

    MAJOR PROJECTS: (in order of priority) 

1. Soil and turf to be laid adjacent retaining system to field side of indoor range. 

(Spring 2023) 

2. Hardstanding in front of entrance doors to indoor range. 

3. Car parking provision between pavilion and boundary wall 

4. Tarmacking of existing car park area and marking out spaces. 

 



 

 

    MINOR PROJECTS: (in order of priority) 

    1.     Replace door to meter chamber 

    2. Install dummy CCTV cameras 

 

8. Forthcoming Events: 

     Christmas party – Thursday 8th December, Waterloo Suite HRUFC Lockwood. 

     Note: we will present Portsmouth badges and classification badges at the  

     party. Any member wishing to claim a badge please let the Secretary know by  

      30th November. 

     Frost bite shoot will be on the 1st of January 2023 1.00 for 1.30pm. 

     Start archery week (formerly the Big Weekend) will be held on Sunday 14th May  

     2023. Further details nearer the time.  

      

9.AOB 

a) Time schedule for testing of fire alarm to be agreed. Action PMcG 

b) A discussion was held regarding Club Trustees / governance / constitution and a 

statement is to be issued at the next meeting after further consultation. 

c) Risk Assessments for all situations relevant at the club are currently being 

reviewed by Will and are to be brought into action from the beginning of next year. 

Action WK 

d)The response to the YAA email requesting feedback from club members was 

again quite pathetic. One person took the time to respond, hence on behalf of the 

club both Alan Hoddinott and myself responded accordingly. 

e) Alan Marriott is leading a sub-committee to discuss events to celebrate the club’s 

60th anniversary next year. The other members are Lynn Marriott, Tony Barrett, and 

John Pawson. 

f) The following people have recently joined the club: 

Adults: 

Matt Pullin, Nick Royle, Jason Booth, James Dewhurst, Chris Cammidge, Alan 

Gullick, Gary Tattersall,  

 

The meeting closed at 1.00pm 

 

Next Meeting: 

Sunday 15th January 2023 at 10.30am at the field 

 

The following people are booked onto our beginner course which commenced 8th  

November: 

Joe Howard, Haron Jaf, Sophia Karim, Edson Boyle, Zayaan Khan, Adil Khaliq, 

Joshua Wood, Henry Singleton, Freddie Curry, Roman Gordejeus, Gabe Chiappe 

Jessica-Rose Henfrey. 

The following people are booked onto our beginner course in January 2023. 

Andy Lusher, Abigail Lusher, Rosie Lusher, Brent Lee, Emmi Lee, Tim Cooke, 

Reuben Cooke, Kailum Sutcliffe-Green 

 

Here are some details from the Archery GB Rules of Shooting for indoor rounds. 

403. Shooting  



1. (a)  An end shall consist of three arrows.  

2. (b)  Two ends of sighter arrows shall be shot.  

3. (c)  When multiple face targets are used, an archer shall shoot one arrow at 

each face of the allocated target 

For the Worcester 

1. (ii)  Five arrows shall be shot at an end. Each archer will shoot their 

five arrows before retiring from the shooting line 

2. (iii)  One end of sighter arrows shall be shot.  

SEE TABLE BELOW: 

 

For the WORCESTER round either a full face or a multiple face consisting of five 

smaller faces can be shot. An end will consist of five arrows and one end of sighters 

are permitted. 

When shooting on any multiple face target if 2 or more arrows are shot into a single 

face, then only the lowest score will be counted, the other(s) will be marked as a miss 

or misses. 

For further information refer to the full Archery GB Rules of Shooting. 

Indoor rounds        
 

Distance 18m 25m 30m 20y 20y 25y 20y 18m   

Face Size 40cm 60cm 80cm 60cm 40cm 60cm 

16inch 

special 

40cm 

special 

Additional 

Rules 

Rounds                   

Bray I         

2 1/2 

doz       

Full size or 

triple 

Bray II           

2 1/2 

doz     

Full size or 

triple 

Stafford     6 doz           Full size only 

Portsmouth       5 doz         

Full size, 5 

zone or triple 

Worcester             5 doz   

Full size or 

five face 

Vegas               5 doz 

Triple 

numbered 

Vegas 300         

2 1/2 

doz       

Triple 

numbered 

WA 18m 5 doz               

Full size or 

triple 

WA 25m   5 doz             

Full size or 

triple 

WA 

Combined 5 doz 5 doz             

Full size or 

triple 

 

NOTE: The maximum distance shot in our indoor range is 20 yards. 


